World Issues120
 At this stage there are still a numbers of issues that are up in the air as the schools are shut down indefinitely but I’ll keep you updated as need be. It is still unresolved as to whether we are able to give marks as it just may be a pass/fail as your Final Grade in this course. It is my understanding that all students enrolled in this class will pass and move forward towards gradation in June. Starting on Monday, April 6th I will start putting assignments, notes, video links, etc. up on my Teacher Page on the MVHS website. These assignments are optional since many students do not have access to the internet. I also can't issue marks for the assignments, however, if you wish to complete them I can give feedback. We all realize this is a unique situation and everyone is doing their best to cope with a difficult time. As mentioned, it is an ongoing situation that is changing all the time and I will provide updates as new information is passed my way. Again, we all sympathize with you, especially since you were all looking forward to your graduation and all that comes with it. Should you have any questions feel free to contact me anytime via email at Michael.leblanc@nbed.nb.ca . Please try to stay positive but most of all stay safe!
Mike LeBlanc
